
Friday 28th June 2019 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Transition Day Friday 5th July  
Transition between year groups is hugely important to us here at Dean Field and we know how important it is 
to you as parents. We would like to reassure you that the following transition events and meetings are      
taking place over the next few weeks in order to enable our pupils to transition smoothly to their next 
teacher. 
 All pupils will spend the morning of Friday 5th July with their new teacher in their new classroom 
 Pupils in years 4 and 5 will transition to their new classroom and spend the last two weeks with their 

new teachers (parents have been informed about this in a separate letter) 
 All teachers will meet to hand over information regarding their current class to next year’s teacher  
 

Below is our teacher and class list for 2019-20  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sadly we say goodbye to Miss Dawes who will take up her new post at Oxenhope School in September and of 
course Mrs McKnight starts her maternity leave at the end of this term. We are also sad to announce that 
Miss Vickerstaffe will be leaving us at the end of the year.  I will be writing to parents in the next couple of 
weeks when our new Leadership Team for 2019-20 can be announced.  

     

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

   

  

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



Dates for your diary 
 
Mon 1st & Tues 2nd July 
Cup cakes will be on sale at 3pm in the play-
ground. Proceeds to Dementia society 

Wed 10th July — Y3 Trip to Science Museum 

Wed 10th July—Y5 Samba Drumming Perfor-
mance 2.20pm 

 

KEY DATES FOR THE SUMMER TERM  

Class assembly dates:-  
Tuesday 2nd July—Kenya (Y3) 
Wednesday 3rd July—Poland (Y2) 
Monday 15th July—China (Y1) 

 

Monday 1st 
July 

Non—uniform day dona-
tion of a chocolate bar. 

Monday 1st July Year 6 transition to Trinity 
(only those children at-
tending Trinity) 

Thursday 4th 
July 

Summer Fayre 

Friday 5th July End of year reports go out 
to parents 

Friday 5th July Transition Day 

Wednesday 10th 
July 

Parents Evening 

Tuesday 16th 
July 

EYFS Graduation (pm) 

Thursday 18th 
July 

End of year behaviour 
treat – party festival 

Friday 19th July End of year Rewards As-
sembly – ticket only event 
School closes 3pm 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

Calderdale School Nurses 
“Identifying health needs, managing long and short term conditions in education settings for children 
and young people aged 5 to 19 years”. 
The service will respond to local need, and work with other professionals and support schools to manage the 
wellbeing of pupils by: 

 Delivering universal health services, improving the lives of all, with proportionally greater resources  
      targeted at the most disadvantaged pupils 

 Proactive identification of health needs, individual health assessments and appropriate follow up activity 
 Support for pupils with long term and/or short medical conditions and vulnerable groups  

SPORTS DAY! 
 

Please see revised timings for this year’s 
year group sports day events.  
 
Parents, carers and relatives are all welcome 
to join us on the following dates to cheer on 
the children of Dean Field. Weather        
permitting all events will be held on our 
school field. * 
 
 
Tuesday 2nd July 10:00-11:30 YEAR 5  
Tuesday 2nd July 1:30-2:45pm YEAR 2  
 
Wednesday 3rd July 10:00-11:30 YEAR 3  
Wednesday 3rd July 1:30-2:45 YEAR 4  
 
Thursday 4th July  10—11:30 YEAR 1  
Tuesday 9th July 2:00—3:00pm EYFS 
 
 
*please note that in the event of poor 
weather these events will either be           
rescheduled or they will be held indoors and 
therefore parents and carers will not be 
able to attend. Fingers crossed for good 
weather! We will keep parents informed via 
text and Seesaw.  
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Period: 24.6.19—28.6.19 
 

Congratulations to India class  who had the highest  
attendance in the school this week. Also well done to Kenya class 
who came second!  
 
I am seriously concerned of classes who are below 96%. We will be having meet-
ings with parents of children who are of concern. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the school  office on 01422 
258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your child/children’s absence. This 
becomes a safeguarding concern if parents do not inform school when their child/
children are absent. Please contact the school office on the first day of absence 
before 9am stating reasons for absence. This will avoid any absences being   rec-
orded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding your child/children’s attend-
ance  please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 
 

Group % Attend 

Mexico 93.9 

China 88.8 

Poland 94.1 

Kenya 95.5 

India 97.7 

USA 95.3 

Ireland 91.0 

Totals 93.8 

 
 
 
 
 

COFFEE MORNING 
Meet Our Parent Governor  

Representatives 
Wednesday 10th July 8.45am 

 
 
 
Wednesday 10th July from 8.45am onwards in 
Switzerland, there will be a coffee morning  
hosted by our two parent governors.  
 
Come along if you wish to meet our parent      
governor representatives and have a chat about 
school life. It's your opportunity to put forward 
any ideas or questions you may have.  
 
Mrs Stansfield will also be present at the   
meeting.  
 

Have your voice heard!  
 

SUMMER FAYRE 4th July 

A reminder that our Summer Fayre this year 
will be held on Thursday 4th July from 
2:30pm onwards.  School will finish early on 
this day to allow parents and children plenty 
of time to enjoy the fayre. If you are not 
able to collect your children until the normal 
time of 3pm they will remain supervised by an 
adult until you collect them. If your child at-
tends  after school club they will get chance 
to take part in the fun supervised by the 
staff at OOSC.  
 
Here is a list of some of the activities and 
stalls:- 
Play your cards                         Pop a balloon 
Coconut shy                Face painting 
Dance Display       Guess the dragon’s name 
BBQ       Tin can alley 
Scentsy—Wax warmers  Chocolate tombola 
Candy floss & snow cones     Refreshments  
Penalty Shoot Out                    
 
We are asking for donations for the tombola 
stall. If you have any unwanted gifts please 
hand them in at the school office. 

~ 
Non-uniform day Monday 1st July. We are 
asking for a donation of a chocolate bar for 
the chocolate tombola stall.  
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Young Writers Award 

Congratulations to Bethany for receiving a young writers 

award! She entered the competition and has had her entry 

published in a book! Bethany wrote a poem about her mum.  

Y5 Trip to London 
I really enjoyed London 
but the best part about 
it was the musical that 
we went to see. We saw 
Matilda the Musical but 
before that we went on a 
river cruise down the 
Thames. Then after the 
musical Miss Lopuszniak 
bought us all pizza it was 
a really fun day!  
By Brodie 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On the 26th June we went 
to London. It took around 
3 and half hours. As soon 
as we got there we played 
with Beech Hill for a bit 
before getting on a river 
cruise down the river 
Thames. We were on the 
cruise for about 40 
minutes. 
After that we had lunch in 
Jubilee gardens. Next we 
went to see Matilda it was 
amazing! 
Finally we went to Pizza 
Express.  
We had an amazing day. 
By Chanelle 


